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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    1 

7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 

 

2 
AAFH(AA in 
Fellowship Hall) 
 

3 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

4 
9 & 10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

 5 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
7 pm 
WELCA Board 

6 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
7 pm  
Adult Evening  
 

7 
11am 
PrimeTimers 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 

8 
7pm 
Stations of the Cross 
From Mary’s 
Perspective 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 

9 
AAFH 

10 
9:30am 
Bookworms 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

St. Patrick’s 
FFC Dinner 

11 
9 & 10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

Stew Sunday 

12 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
7:30 pm 
Council Meeting  
 

13 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
 

14 
10 am 
Angels Circle 
1 pm 
Miriam Circle 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
 

15 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 
 

 

16 
AAFH 

17 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

 

18 
9 & 10:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

 19 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
Joseph,  
Guardian of Jesus 

20 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
 1pm   
Knitting 
7 pm 
CEC Meeting 

21 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
7:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 
 

22 
7:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 
 

 

23 
AAFH 

24 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 
 

25 
9:30am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
followed by a 
potluck brunch. 
 

26 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30am 
HHM Sorting 
7:30 pm 
Stations of the Cross 
 
 

27 
10:15am 
Atrium Hymn Sing 
11:30am 
Chair Yoga 
7:30pm 
Spoken Service of 
Holy Communion 

28 
10 am 
Angels Circle 
7:30pm 
Evening Prayer 
8:30 pm 
Jubilate Handbells 
 

29 
7:30pm 
Maundy Thursday 
Service  
 
8:30 pm 
Alleluia Choir 
 

30 
AAFH  
7:30pm 
Service of Tenebrae 
 
 
 
 

31 
No Service 

March 2018 

TIPS Deadline! 

Good 

Friday 



   

 

 

 

 

Date Altar Guild Ushers Acolytes Reader Communion 
Assistants 

Coffee Hosts 

March 4 
 
Lent 3 

Valerie McGrath 
Terri Loftus 

Tom Sajban 
Bob Bartelt 
Rich Wantula 
Christian Wantula 

Colin Loftus 
Henry McGrath 

Bob Davidson Intinction Stew Sunday 
Robin Koegel 
Lori VanDerStad 

March 11 
 
Lent 4 
 
 

Alice Huizinga 
Mary Laverack 

Tom Sajban 
Bob Bartelt 
Craig Beyer 
Rick Beyer 

Madison 
Schloesser 
Jaclyn 
Langschultz 

Jennifer 
Andersen 

Intinction DeRoses 

March 18 
 
Lent 5 

Debbie Andersen 
Karen Sajban 

Tom Sajban 
Bob Bartelt 
Bill Monsees 
Jeff Riotto 

Colin Bedi 
Ava Serventi 
Jacob Dittmer 
Joshua Dittmer 

Linda O’Sullivan Intinction 
 
 

Carol Cook 
Hulda Ritz 

March 25 
 
Palm Sunday 

Lori VanDerStad 
Lisa Fabian 

Tom Sajban 
Bob Bartelt 
Marnie Sperling 
Linsday Sperling 

Eric Lawson 
Bryan Lawson 
Andrew Gaffney 
Olivia Gaffney 

Robin Koegel Lisa Fabian 
Roy Fabian 
Stevie Lynn Fabian 
Lori VanDerStad 
Eileen Smith 

N/A 

Worship Participants 

 

March 2018 

 



From the Pastor 

Giving 
 

Lent is not the season that we usually think, talk, or write about giving.  
Normally we discuss stewardship in the fall, ‘round about budget time.  However, 
two things motivate me as I write this article.  First, Lent is a time when our 
attention turns to Christ’s gift of salvation through his sacrificial death for our 
sakes.  Second, concern has recently been expressed that St. Timothy has 
presented too many giving options to its members in recent years.  In addition to 
current – “regular” – giving and specific congregational funding like Building, 
Memorial, or Organ funds, we have been presented with denominational appeals 
like ELCA World Hunger Appeal, ELCA Disaster Relief, United Lutheran Seminary, 
Lutheran Social Ministries, and Seafarers’ International House, as well as local 
concerns such as WIN, CASA, NJ Cares, and our own Heart ‘n’ Hands Mission.  
Second, Christian stewardship – the management of the resources God has given 
us – should be year-round and is particularly appropriate as we observe Lent and 
prepare to celebrate Easter.   

 

We give because God has given so much to us.  The wonderful stewardship 
hymn of my youth says it beautifully: “We give thee but thine own, whate’er the 
gift may be; all that we have is thine alone, a trust, O Lord from thee.”  God has 
given us everything we have, and we are called upon to return a portion – the 
standard biblical recommendation is 10% -- a tithe.  One cannot doubt that giving 
is an important aspect of Christian living.  The question that naturally arises, and 
what has been posed to me, is “to whom shall we give?” 

 

First, St. Timothy’s “regular” giving – weekly envelope offering – is what 
most of us commit ourselves to in the annual stewardship campaign.  The monies 
received pay local expense – utilities, maintenance, and other property expenses; 
ministry expenses, including staff salaries and taxes, Sunday School curriculum, 
worship expenses; as well as mission support – about 10% of our income goes to 
the NJ Jersey Synod and the ELCA to support the ministry of the wider church.  
Next, many of us support St. Timothy’s building fund, which is used to pay for 



unbudgeted property expenses.  In addition, we donate our resources to a variety 
of other ministries – those numerated above, as well as others – which St. Timothy 
endorses and/or supports. 

 

To be sure, the list can easily be overwhelming, especially when most of us 
have numerous other expenses facing us.  Some may even feel guilty when they 
hear of opportunities for giving but feel overtaxed by living expenses and other 
charitable giving.  The reality is, and this is very important, no one is expected, let 
alone required, to give to every appeal.  We’re all sensitive to the limited incomes 
of most of our members.  Gifts are meant to be proportional to one’s ability to 
give.  A two-income couple with grown children is likely to give more than a single-
income couple with several young children.  Likewise, those who are working are 
often (but not always) able to give more than those who are retired. 

   
While some have suggested that we offer fewer appeals, I was told years 

ago by a stewardship expert that limiting appeals, we’re actually denying our 
people opportunities to give.  He explained that not every person will be inspired 
by every appeal.  Some ministries will excite me, and others won’t.  Another 
person will be touched by ministries that are not as appealing to me.  As we taught 
our kids when they were little, different people like different things.   

 

I suggest that our first priority ought to be regular giving; our gifts keep the 
congregation, as well as our synod and our denomination, in the business of 
proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Beyond that, it’s up to you.  What excites 
you?  What truly speaks to you and touches your heart?  Some will have the 
interest and the resources to give to every single appeal, but most of us don’t.  I 
promise that the Outreach Committee will work hard to coordinate appeals; we’ll 
try not to bombard the congregation with numerous giving opportunities 
simultaneously.  Yet, we think it imprudent to limit ourselves to just a couple of 
special appeals per year.  God and the neighbor are served in a wide variety of 
ways. 

       In Jesus’ name, 
 
 
 

       Pastor Robin Mountenay 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Laurie at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316! 

 

3/2 Donna Milito 

3/3 Brendan Loftus 

3/4  Terri Suther 

3/5 Katherine Knittel 

3/6 Rachel Stevens 

3/7 Andrew Konnerth 

3/8 Anna Dittmer 

3/8 Christopher Gaffney 

3/10 Diana DeAngelis 

3/11 Claire Zimmerman 

3/12 Amanda Loftus 

3/13 Patrick Kaplan 

3/13 Stevie Lynn Fabian 

3/14 Joyce Steible 

3/14 Dorothy Lender 

 

 

3/16 Arthur DeRose 

3/18 Barbara Kaplan 

3/18 Alice Huizinga 

3/19 Rebecca Kremen 

3/19 Kieran Roman 

3/21  Brian Borchert 

3/22 Cliff Konnerth 

3/23 Donna McHugh 

3/23 Robert Bartelt 

3/24 Marie Beyer 

3/24 Kim Gambino 

3/25 Amanda George 

3/28 Evalyn Johnson 

3/28 Christa Brandt  

3/30 Barbara Tammi 

 

  

 

3/6 Carolyn & Louis Russo 

3/10 Rebecca & Richard Kremen 

3/26 Dorothy & Ray Lender 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


  

                    MEMORIALS 

 

Since January 15, 2018, gifts were given to the General Memorial Fund in memory 
of: 
        Cynthia Englesbe, mother of Matthew Englesbe. 
 
During this month, the Memorial Garden Fund paid for trimming, weeding  and 
weed control in the Garden. There have been no other Memorial purchases during 
the month.        

No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased 
this month, so our paver total stands at 112.  
The price of a paver is $300.00. Checks may be 
made to St. Timothy Memorial Fund, with the 
words “Memorial Garden” on the memo line. 
Pavers may be engraved with the names of 
deceased loved ones, or left blank for future 
engraving. Paver application sheets are 
available in the narthex. Please see Pat Winters 

for further information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; gifts 
are welcome at all times! 
 

We also welcome contributions to the fund for restoration 
and enhancement of our Church organ. The work is on-going 
and should be completed very soon.  Checks may be made to 
St. Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Organ Repair” 
on the memo line. 
 

We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy 
Memorial Funds – the General Memorial Fund, the Music 
Fund, the George Laubscher Monday Morning Fund, the 
Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light Candle Fund, and the Flanders and Schleer 
Scholarship Loan Funds – and for the faithful loan repayments. We welcome 
additional contributions to these Funds, that we may continue to assist families with 
the high price of college. 
 
 
 



Adult Evening Class ~ March 6th    

We continue reading The Bible Again for the First Time by 
Marcus J. Borg. We will read Chapter 5 for our March 
Meeting. This is a good time to join us.  

Our discussions are lively and very thought provoking. 
Join us for 2 hours of discussion and laughter, You don’t 
know what you are missing. 

          Carol, Art, Sandy, Dolores,  

          Le, Pat, Nancy, and Barbara 
 

 

Bookworms ~ March 10th     

We meet at Barnes & Noble on the 2nd Saturday each month. Our 
next meeting date is March 10th at 9:30 am. Here is our reading 

schedule: 

March- Someone Knows My Name by Lawrence Hill 
 

       Colleen, Pat, Nancy, Le, Dolores, 

       Carolyn, Elsie and Barbara 
 

 

 

Wayne Interfaith Network 

Currently, the WIN Food Pantry is in need of cereal, 

canned fruit, jelly/jam and toilet paper. 

Monetary donations are greatly appreciated and may be 

mailed to Wayne Interfaith Network, PO Box 3341, Wayne, NJ 07474-3341. 

These donations help support many programs but particularly help to 

provide supermarket gift cards for clients to purchase fresh food. 

Thank you for your generosity. 

www.WinFoodPantry.org 
 

 

http://www.winfoodpantry.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us on March 7th for Prime Timers and learn about Cart 
Reporters.  CART is a solution to hearing impaired 
individuals in a classroom or educational setting of any type 
to overcome the problem of hearing what was said.  Renee 
will educate us in this service. 
 
Meet us at 11 am and bring your brown bag lunch.  We will 
provide coffee and dessert. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 4 Stew Sunday   
 Robin Koegel 
 Lori VanDerStad      
March 11 The DeRoses 
March 18 Carol Cook 
 Hulda Ritz  
March 25 Alice Huizinga 
 Karen Kong 

 
April 1 EASTER 
 No Coffee    
April 8 Laura Dec 
 Amanda Dec 
April  15 Barbara Tammi
 Nancy Tammi 
April 22 The Kaplans  
April 29 Barbara Westerberg 

 Nancy Farina  
 

PRIME TIMERS 

March 7 • 11am 

C.A.R.T Reporting 



 
The St. Timothy  

Fun and Fellowship Club  
St. Patrick’s Day dinner  

Saturday, March 10th  
6:45 PM in Fellowship Hall 

 

As you would expect, the menu will be 
corned beef and cabbage. There will also be Pizza. 

 

If you are planning to attend, you are asked 
to please pre-purchase tickets. 

 

See Debbie or Robert Andersen for tickets or further information. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

A password-protected, member 

directory is now available on the St. 

Timothy website (http://www.sttimothynj.org).  To access, select 

“Member Directory” under “Contact” in the site navigation.  To view the 

directory, you must enter the password “lutheran.”  You will also have the 

option to submit a listing.  When submitting a listing for the directory, you 

can enter one directory listing for a family. Simply put everyone’s name in 

the ‘first name’ field. You also will have the option to upload a photo. 

Please have all the information ready when creating a directory listing, as 

you cannot update it once submitted. For any technical issues, please 

contact James Koppenal (james.koppenal@gmail.com).  

http://www.sttimothynj.org/
mailto:james.koppenal@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The following thoughts are combinations and rewordings of things I've read. Not 
one person’s ideas… but many. 
 
Scriptures, teachings from all religions, funny movies, and discussions with friends 
and enemies, on any day all have a message for us if we pay attention… Whoops, 
I almost forgot books! 
 
Worrying is a waste of time and solves nothing, but praying for others and 
yourself can solve many problems and clear your head. There is no one way to 
pray, just from your heart. 
 
Israel's tabernacle had a special table for the "bread of Presence". The 12 small 
loaves stood for the 12 tribes of Israel and were a reminder of God's presence 
among the people as their Sustainer, Jesus referred to Himself as the "bread of 
life" the food that meets man's deepest needs (John 6:35). 
 
Don't wait for God to do something for you. Take the first step and He will be 
with you and enlighten you along the way. 
 
Be kind in what you say to others. Who are you to think you have all the answers? 
 
And now my old, tired to many of you, suggestion… Journal or just write down 
what is going on for you at any time. It is mentally, emotionally and physically 
beneficial. 
 
Happy Easter. 
 

More “Make Life Easy” next Tips 
  

Make Life Easy 



 

Our Lenten Soup & Study 
series begins on Wednesday, 
February 21st, at 6:00 p.m.  Look 
for the sign-up sheet on the 
Happenings bulletin board for 
set-up, clean-up, and supplying 
soup, bread, and dessert.  Our 
theme this year will be “Cross: 
We Suffer with Jesus,” and we 

will explore the center of Lutheran spirituality as well as the spiritual 
practices derived from such a focus. There will be five sessions; the last will 
be on March 21st.  Everyone is welcome to these evenings of food, 
fellowship, prayer, and study. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
MARY’S WAY OF THE CROSS: On March 8th at 7 p.m., WELCA is sponsoring 
Stations of the Cross from the Viewpoint of Mary, Mother of Our Lord.  This 
is a poignant, short service offered to the women of our congregation.  The 
service follows the mother of Jesus as she walks the road to Calvary, where 
Jesus was crucified, emphasizing her sense of surrender: "I knew it had to 
be, so I walked on silently." Enter an intimate journey of faith through a 
deep reflection that will unite one's pain and suffering with Jesus on the 
cross through the sorrowful heart of his mother. 
  

Stations of the Cross 
From the Viewpoint of 
Mary, Mother of Our Lord 
 

A Special invitation 
to the Women of St. Timothy 
Thursday, March 8th, 7 p.m. 



 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 25th • Procession with Palms, St. Mark’s Passion: 9:30 am   

There will be a congregational potluck brunch immediately 
following the service in the Fellowship Hall. 

All are welcome!  There will be one Palm Sunday service at 9:30am. 
 

Monday, March 26 • Stations of the Cross in the sanctuary, 7:30 pm 
 

Tuesday, March 27 • Spoken Service of Holy Communion in the Parlor, 7:30 pm 
 

Wednesday, March 28 • Evening Prayer, 7:30 pm 
 

Maundy Thursday, March 29 • Individual absolution, stripping of the altar, 7:30 pm 
 

Good Friday, March 30 • Tenebrae Service, 7:30 pm 
 

There will be no service on Saturday, March 31 
 

The Resurrection of our Lord, Easter Sunday, April 1st • Festival Services of Holy 
Communion at 8:30am and 11:00am.  Children’s sermons will be preached at both 
liturgies.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palm Sunday 
Potluck Brunch 

Sunday, March 25th 
Please sign up on the Bulletin Board 



Stew Sunday • March 11, 2018 
 
It’s that time of year when we join with the 
congregation of Immaculate Heart of Mary to provide 
a hot, nourishing meal for the guests of Eva’s Kitchen 
in Paterson.  At our last Stew Sunday we had so many 
guests that we had to (literally) scrape the pots.  Will 
you consider making a batch of stew! 
 
The stew should be put into toss-away containers and brought to the church 
either Saturday night or Sunday before 10:00 a.m.  You may also bring it 
on Friday during office hours (9-12).  On Sunday at 10:00 the stews from St. 
Timothy are loaded up for transport to Eva’s Kitchen. 
 
As we need a count of stews, please sign up on the Happenings bulletin board 
across from the elevator or let Eileen Smith know that you will be cooking 
(thesmiths0729@gmail.com; 973-686-3667).   There is a copy of the recipe 
below, on the bulletin board, or you may ask Eileen for a copy Thank you! 
 

 

STEW SUNDAY RECIPE 
 

3 lbs. stew meat - cut in 1 1/2 inch chunks 
1/3 cup all purpose flour 
1/3 cup salad oil 
1 large onion, chopped 
1 clove garlic, minced 
4 beef bouillon cubes (or envelopes) 

1 teaspoon salt 
1/2 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce 
1/2 teaspoon pepper 
6 medium potatoes, cut in chunks 
1 16 oz. bag carrots, cut in chunks 
1 10 oz. package frozen peas 

 

Dredge meat in flour. Sauté meat, a few pieces at a time in oil, until well 
browned on all sides.  Remove pieces as they brown and continue cooking 
other pieces. 
 

Reduce heat to medium.  Add chopped onion and garlic to drippings and cook 
until onion is almost tender, but not brown.  Stir in 3 cups water, bouillon, salt, 
Worcestershire, and pepper - stirring occasionally until it comes to a boil.  Add 
meat and cover. Simmer 2½ hours. 
 

Add potatoes and carrot chunks.  Cover and simmer 20 minutes.  Stir in 
frozen peas and simmer 5 minutes. 

mailto:thesmiths0729@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We ask for God’s abundant blessing upon Ryan Bedi. 
 

 

Angels Circle 

The ladies have been busy sewing quilt tops 

together. The next steps we need helpers for 

are tying the layers together and pinning the 

borders over. If you can help, please join us 

for an hour or two. 

 

The Angels are meeting on March 14
th
 and 28

th
 at 10am. 

 

          Barbara Kaplan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Communion Blessings 
May you always know 

the peace of Jesus, 

the light of His love, 

and the joy 

of His life within you. 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WELCA would like to thank everyone who 

participated in the Super Bowl challenge to help 

the WIN food pantry.  St. Timothy picked a 

winner this year with 12 food bags for the 

Philadelphia Eagles & 5 food bags for the New 

England Patriots.   
 

 

 

WELCA sent out 25 college care packages & 

wanted to thank all the cookies bakers that made 

the packages a special treat. 

 

 

 

Look for the envelopes for Blanket Sunday in 

May & Fischer House in June to celebrate 

that special person. 
 

 

Happenings 



 

 

 

The Worship and Christian Education Committees have been 

planning a new approach to our Palm Sunday observance at St. 

Timothy.  We will combine our Sunday morning services on March 

25, as we have for several years.  This year, however, the combined 

service will be at 9:30 am, rather than 10:30.  As is our custom, the 

Passion according to Mark will be read as our Gospel on Palm 

Sunday, but this year several of our young people will share reading 

responsibilities with Pastor.  We will read a shorter version of the 

Passion that we did in past years, and Pastor will preach a shorter 

than usual sermon.  In addition, our Sunday School students will 

process with palms and sing an anthem under the direction of 

Caroline Parody.  Pastor will also offer a children’s sermon at this 

combined service. 

A pot luck brunch will immediately follow the service.  St. 

Timothy will provide beverages, but we encourage you to bring a 

variety of breakfast or lunch foods: breakfast casseroles; salads or 

vegetables; pasta, potatoes, rice, or grains; bagel or muffins; meats 

or other proteins.  We’re also looking for volunteers to set up 

(Saturday evening at 5:20 pm, Sunday before worship at 8:30 am, or 

Sunday after worship – leave after Communion) or clean up after the 

meal.  Sign-up sheets will appear on the Happenings bulletin board 

shortly.   

In addition to food and fellowship, we’ll join Caroline Parody in a 

fun yet edifying game of “Name that Hymn.”  Please plan to join us 

for worship and brunch on this first day of Holy Week.    



North Jersey Interfaith Cares (NJIC) 
 

“Use what talents you possess; The woods would be very silent if 

no birds sang there except those that sang best.” – Henry van Dyke 

 
I was reminded of this favorite quote of 

mine upon reading From the Pastor in last 

month's TIPs. Yes, everybody should 

sing! ESL tutoring is much the same you, 

don't have to be a certified teacher to help 

just willing to give some time. February 

has been highlighted  by a real life lesson 

in "shopping" for clothes and household 

items donated by participating churches. 

Thank you HnH for filling in the blanks in 

our closet.  
 

The high school class gets writing help from a professional (volunteer) author on Sunday 

nights while us less  professionals help with homework and reading aloud The Giver on 

Wednesday and Saturday nights.  
 

Cultural constraints still find us in need of volunteers specifically for the children's group 

now numbering 24. This sometimes involves homework help but mostly playing games 

with the kids while their parents are in class. Volunteers experienced working with kids 

would be especially appreciated.  Our Nancy works with a lovely group of women and 

would welcome female help for more one on one tutoring.  
 

Classes are meeting Saturday and Sunday from 3:45 to 6pm and Wednesday 6:30 to 

8:30pm at the Wayne YMCA, just bring your ID and ask for the ESL class. You don't have 

to attend every class but of course consistency helps. 
 

In regards to household needs, two families are in need of refrigerators right now. If you 

have or know of one please let me know. 
 

Meg, Nancy and I continue to value the relationships we have built through this wonderful 

program. With the growing trust many interesting discussions are helping us learn about 

them and ourselves, how would you answer the question - what does it mean to be a 

Christian? If you have any questions of thoughts on helping our neighbors please don't 

hesitate to ask.  
 

In His Name 

Cliff 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_Van_Dyke


 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Our 6th & 7th grade students helped out WELCA for the first time this year.  

WELCA sent goody boxes to our College and Military young adults for 

Valentine’s Day. They signed cards that were put in each box to remind our 

young adults that even the Sunday School thinks about them.    
 

First Communion will be celebrated and received by our 5th Grade student, 

Ryan Bedi, for the first time on Sunday March 18th during the 10:30 service.  

He will also receive a Bible with his name in it.   
 

Palm Sunday is right around the corner on March 25 and we at St. Timothy’s 

are changing things up this year. We will all meet in the Sanctuary at 9:30 for 

a combined morning service.  A procession by our Sunday School waving 

Palms in Glory to Jesus and singing with the Alleluia Choir will start off the 

days events. Our Catechism students will be reading the Passion and assisting 

in most of the service. A Palm Sunday Children’s Sermon will be given by 

Pastor for the young ones.  A Pot-Luck Brunch will follow in Fellowship Hall.  

And, Caroline will lead us in the game “Name That Hymn”.  I believe a great 

time will be had by all! 
 

In His Name, 

Laura Dec 
 

Dates to Remember: 

March 18 – 1st Communion during the 10:30 Service 

March 25 – Palm Sunday - 9:30 Service Only (No Sunday School Classes) 

                                                    Pot-Luck Brunch  

March 30 – Good Friday 

April 1 – Easter Sunday – No Sunday School Classes 



 

Heart ‘n Hands Mission  
 

We’ve been busy over the past few months.  Our successful 
holiday Blessing Bag Project ran from October through 
December.  We enjoyed a wonderful afternoon of Christmas 
Jazz on December 3, and  January and February included 
Days of Service.  Your support of all these activities, along with 

your generous donations of clothing and necessities, allow us to “do what we do.” 

Looking ahead, April is National Volunteer Month, a time dedicated to honoring 
all volunteers in our communities and for encouraging volunteerism through the 
numerous outreach ministries of St. Timothy.  We invite you to consider what you 
can do to become involved, and to come to our April 7 Day of Service in recognition 
of National Volunteer Month. 

Did you know that Divine Cleaners on Route 23 and Packanack Lake Cleaners on 
Lake Drive 

collect clothing donations for Heart ‘n Hands Mission?  If you are a customer, would 
you consider picking up the donations in their bins, and delivering them to the 
Orange Room? 

Can you join us for two hours on one Monday morning each month to sort clothing?  
Can you commit to joining a delivery team, to make one delivery each month to a 
location in Paterson, Passaic or Hoboken?  These are just a few of the ways you 
can make a difference in the lives of others.  You will find more information on 
Volunteer Opportunities in the April TIPS. 

Lord, we ask that you watch over those in need, that they may find shelter when 
they seek it, food when they are hungry, clothing and comfort when they are cold, 
and Your grace and loving encouragement in their darkness. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  

  



 
 
 
 
Thursday, March 1  Exodus 19:1-9a    1 Peter 2:4-10    Psalm 19 
Friday, March 2   Exodus 19:9b-15    Acts 7:30-40    Psalm 19 
Saturday, March 3  Exodus 19:16-25    Mark 9:2-8     Psalm 19 
Sunday, March 4   Exodus 20:1-17    I Corinthians 1:18-25   John 2:13-22 
Monday, March 5   1 Kings 6:1-4, 21-22   1 Corinthians 3:10-23   Psalm 84 
Tuesday, March 6   2 Chronicles 29:1-11, 16-19  Hebrews 9:23-28    Psalm 84 
Wednesday, March 7  Ezra 6:1-16    Mark 11:15-19    Psalm 84 
Thursday, March 8  Genesis 9:8-17    Ephesians 1:3-6    Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 
Friday, March 9   Daniel 12:5-13    Ephesians 1:7-14    Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 
Saturday, March 10   Numbers 20:22-29   John 3:1-13    Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22  
Sunday, March 11  Numbers 21:4-9    Ephesians 2:1-10   John 3:14-21 
Monday, March 12  Exodus 15:22-27    Hebrews 3:1-6    Psalm 107:1-16 
Tuesday, March 13  Numbers 20:1-13   1 Corinthians 10:6-13   Psalm 107:1-16 
Wednesday, March 14  Isaiah 60:15-22    John 8:12-20    Psalm 107:1-16 
Thursday, March 15  Isaiah 30:15-18    Hebrews 4:1-13    Psalm 51:1-12 
Friday, March 16   Exodus 30:1-10    Hebrews 4:14—5:4   Psalm 51:1-12 
Saturday, March 17  Habakkuk 3:2-13    John 12:1-11    Psalm 51:1-12 
Sunday, March 18  Jeremiah 31:31-34   Hebrews 5:5-10    John 12:20-33 
Monday, March 19  2 Samuel 7:4, 8-16   Romans 4:13-18    Matthew 1:16, 18-21, 24a 
Tuesday, March 20  Isaiah 44:1-8    Acts 2:14-24    Psalm 119:9-16 
Wednesday, March 21  Haggai 2:1-9, 20-23   John 12:34-50    Psalm 119:9-16 
Thursday, March 22  Deuteronomy 16:1-8   Philippians 2:1-11   Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 
Friday, March 23   Jeremiah 33:1-9    Philippians 2:12-18   Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 
Saturday, March 24  Jeremiah 33:10-16   Mark 10:32-34, 46-52   Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 
Sunday, March 25  John 12:12-16    Isaiah 50:4-9a    Philippians 2:5-11  
Monday, March 26  Isaiah 42:1-9    Hebrews 9:11-15    John 12:1-11 
Tuesday, March 27  Isaiah 49:1-7    1 Corinthians 1:18-31   John 12:20-36 
Wednesday, March 28  Isaiah 50:4-9a    Hebrews 12:1-3    John 13:21-32 
Thursday, March 29  Exodus 12:1-14    1 Corinthians 11:23-26   John 13:1-17, 31b-35 
Friday, March 30   Isaiah 52:13—53:12   Hebrews 10:16-25   John 18:1—19:42 
Saturday, March 31  Ezekiel 36:24-28   Romans 6:3-11     John 20:1-18
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St. Timothy Business & Service Directory 

 

BUSINESSES 
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Evalyn Johnson’s Granddaughter:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Laurie Crowley at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

